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I am still basking in the memories of the unique learning experience called Global Enterprise Experience (GEE) and I am sure that this is going to last for a very long time. In what better way can I capture those glorious moments than to put them into writing, maybe it could inspire others. By the way, I am the first child in a family of four children and raised in a community that believes formal education is not for the masses (especially the indigent ones), I am indeed extremely lucky to have received one. Graduating in a developing economy with massive youth unemployment the struggle for survival requires more than mere academic qualifications. Against this background, participating in Global Enterprise Experience (GEE) competition can well be described as a desperate search for life enhancing skills.
I learnt about the GEE from a university friend of mine – Muideen- who had once participated in the competition. The theme of this year’s competition itself was too captivating to be ignored. I was surprised during the group’s brainstorming sessions that some of the environmental problems in the world are the same. For example, in developing countries, especially in rural areas, 2.5 billion people rely on biomass, such as firewood, charcoal, agricultural waste and animal dung, to meet their energy needs for cooking. In many countries, these resources account for over 90% of household energy consumption. Nonetheless, we deliberated on the various ways of mitigating this major challenge and we came up with solar powered cooker.

Participating in the GEE was not easy, as I was unable to access internet facility in my workplace during the competition and I had to travel over 100 kilometres, spending extra money to be able to browse. With the rising costs of internet facility, this was not quite easy. I travelled down to rural communities in Kwara State, firewood-dependent communities to learn about their challenges with the use of firewood as a cooking alternative and their perception on solar powered cooker. Their contributions were an eye-opener as I discovered a viable market for solar powered cooker in Rwanda with the availability of solar power in abundance. Our business concept proposal was developed based on the discoveries we made in Rwanda. I am particularly thrilled about our proposal which is on establishing solar powered cooking device in Rwanda particularly in the rural communities. This is due to the fact that rural women will now be able to spend less while cooking.

Equipped with the knowledge gained during this competition, I hope to work with the government of Rwanda to effectively establish solar powered cooking device in her rural communities. I also wish to send a copy of our group’s proposal and recommendation to the appropriate authorities for necessary action. 

This is my first time of participating in a competition of this nature and I cherish every moment of it. The greatest lesson I learnt in GEE this year is that by understanding our cultural differences, we derive amazing strengths for creating an environment of opportunities for everyone. A big thank you to my team mates for making the experience worthwhile.
